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*absent
+ for entire semester
Call to Order at 3:32 p.m.
1. Seating of Substitutes
2. Approval of Minutes of October 4, 2017 (Vol. 42, No. 4) Pedersen / Spiczak, approved

Reports:

1. Chair’s Report
Good afternoon.

	Faculty Compensation committee met and approved the Faculty Adjustment Plan for 2017-18 and completed their charge regarding the 15% recommendation for the upcoming Pay Plan.  

	In addition, you have received the faculty adjustment plan spreadsheet through e-mail.  Please treat it with care.  As you know, the faculty adjustment plan was created about a decade ago to address salary compression on our campus.  Right now, all except a handful of ranked professors on that list suffer from salary compression.  But we have what is being described as salary inversion as well.  This is a relatively new and growing issue on our campus.  “Salary compression is the hiring of lower-ranked faculty at salaries that are below the salaries of higher-ranked faculty but have the effect of compressing the difference between their salaries.  Salary inversion is the hiring of lower-ranked faculty at salaries that are above the salaries of higher-ranked faculty and have the effect of inverting the common practice of paying higher salaries to the higher-ranked faculty.”[endnoteRef:1]  I used the data in the spreadsheet for the faculty adjustment plan to examine, preliminarily, salary inversion on our campus. My findings are as follows:  15 associate profs and 29 full profs (coming from 11 departments) suffer from salary inversion.  That is 39% of associate professors on this campus.  That is 27% of full professors on this campus.  That is one-fourth of the departments on this campus.  Eighteen departments do not suffer from salary inversion.  The cause of inversion, the hires that caused this definition to take place were, in total, 20 hires, 70% occurring during the past three years.    Affected departments are accounting/finance, ag engineering technology, animal and food science, CSIS, economics, English, HHP, Management, Math, Plant and Earth Science, and TED.  All four colleges are affected.   [1:  O’Boyle, Edward J. “Salary Compression and Inversion in the University Workplace.”  International Journal of Social Economics. Vol. 28. Nos. 10/11/12 2001.  http://www.emeraldinsight.com/ijse/htm.
] 

	All existing performance evaluation criteria (related to post tenure review) are now available on the T-drive at T-drive, collaboration, performance review criteria.
	 
	The task force to connect the budget process to PP-PAR process has begun to convene.  Discussions are lively.  It has come to my attention that several various meetings have not been publically announced, as per open-meeting law requirements.  Your assistance in this matter would be appreciated.   We need to work harder to ensure transparency of process in several areas.  
	As most of you know, the UW System is planning to restructure UW Colleges and UW-Extension.  They put out a press release that states Ray Cross will propose merging UW Colleges with four-year UW institutions and assign divisions within UW Extension to Madison and System administration.  The proposal will appear before the Board of Regents in November.  The presser outlines the restructuring objectives and details about what they plan.  
	I don’t know much more than you do about this, but I will say that my inclination as chair is that not being on the merger list for the colleges is better than being on the list.  However, Extension will be affected on this campus.  Our transfer numbers may also be affected.
	At 5:10pm on October 10, I received an email requesting my presence at a conference call with Ray Cross.  All shared governance leaders, including students, were invited to the call.
	At 6:30pm on October 10, the Milwaukee Journal Sentinel published an article regarding the intent of UW System to restructure the colleges and extension.
	About an hour later, I emailed the Provost asking about the subject of the conference, not having read the news.  She replied that she did not know, but that she also had a phone conference scheduled.  I sniffed around online and found the article shortly after that.  I promptly sent UW System an email voicing my disappointment that I had to learn of the conference call’s topic through the Journal Sentinel news.   
	The news conference was scheduled for 2pm on October 11.  On the morning of October 11, I received three more e-mail messages of relevance – all received before 2pm.  First, I received the email our campus received from Chancellor Van Galen, sent at 9:59am. I also found a link in the Falcon Daily to the Journal Sentinel article.  Falcon Daily was sent at 10:11 am.  Finally, a press release from UW System arrived, sent at 10:12 am.    
	I joined the phone conference at 2pm.  I did not speak.  Dozens of people were on this call.  President Cross welcomed everyone and stated that he had been on the phone with a number of reporters and would try to get out of his “talking to reporters” mode.  He gave the topic overview, nearly verbatim to the press release.  He referred to the restructuring as a “regional star model.”  He mentioned that they have opened a web form for any questions related to the restructure at http://go.uwsa.edu/restructurefeedback .  Chancellor Sandeen from the UW Colleges was also on the phone and was asked to speak.  What she said, (or expected to say, or asked to say) was somewhat shocking to my sense of decorum, given the leaky nature of this news.  My notes back this up, but I am loathe to repeat all but one quote, that she was “100% behind this new plan.”  
	President Cross went on to say a bit more about wanting feedback, then the Q&A began.  Would the colleges be branches of the 4-years or just managed?  Answer: branch campuses or a “campus of a regional university.”  Will this be financially draining to the 4-years? Answer: That’s not the intent. What will this look like in terms of tenure? Answer: Tenure has to be transferred, along with years of service and years of post-tenure. Department assignments may vary by discipline.  They’re not sure how to work on tenure-tracks, including criteria for tenure, as there will be changes there in the transfer.  All other employees will be transferred in total respect for the employees.  Milwaukee was cited as an example in a question seeking details, as tenured faculty in colleges absorbed by Milwaukee will be going into an R1 institution and those departments.  Answer: Overall principles are needed. Tenure cannot be violated. They will make sure tenure rights are maintained and respected. How might the merger for Extension take place? Answer: Extension transfers into tenure structures is anomalous. They’ve only looked at this a little bit.  Two types of tenure might be possible to keep the scholarly efforts of Extension separate from the research efforts at UW Madison.  Tenure rights will be maintained.  Would Ag and Natural Resources college or a separate school house Extension? Answer: That has to be worked out but  they have a broad commitment from Chancellor Blank.  What of the role of student government and tertiary entities like WIPPS and WPR?  Answer, they don’t know how it will fit, but the process of integration requires respect, value, and maintenance of student government.  Will student government be integrated or kept separate?  Answer: That is yet to be determined.  What about seg fees?  Answer, that’s already in Chapter 36.  Will the 4-years inherit the colleges’ debt service?  Answer: The college facilities are owned by the counties.  Maintenance is part of our responsibility. Resources will flow to parent campuses.  What were the factors in aligning the colleges? Answer: Geographical considerations, transfer trends, and compatibility connections.  Will GPR allotment shifts come to the 4-years? Answer: Yes.  What about athletic programs at the colleges? Answer: That is yet to be determined.  Madison asked about transfers from 2 to 4-years – would that remain open, or will the 4-years be favored? Answer: That will still be open, but this relationship will eliminate communication issues regarding curricular paths and other current issues.  What about the foundations?  Answer: That will probably play out differently.  President Cross went into potential savings next, mentioning administrative streamlining and standardized process for areas like I.T., Budget, H.R. and Procurement.  Someone asked what will that look like for employees – will there be layoffs?  Answer: Yes, there probably will be over time – but they do not intend to do that in an aggressive fashion.  Questions about shared governance came next, but I missed the detail in my notes.  Answer: In Eau Claire, you will pick up two, so academic staff will be combined, so it’s up to the campus to make sure that those folks are properly taken care of and represented.   Is this proposal going to equalize GPR dollars per student? Answer: We’ve never done per student funding, and we just adjusted the GPR model last year. What about implementation planning, will shared governance be included on the task force?  Answer: Yes, the plan is to have a central team at System. Chancellor Sandeen will co-lead with President Cross.  Receiving campuses, both 4 and 2 year will also have campus implementation teams.  The faculty rep at Stout asked, in joking fashion, why they’d been left out.  Response:  Your being isolated is really important. That’s the end of my phone conference notes.
	I initially thought the story had leaked somehow to the press, and that President Cross had been given a courtesy notice that the story was about to break, given the timeline.  First- and second-hand information since that time have led me to conclude that I was, indeed correct.  
	As you can see, many questions and concerns arose in the phone call.  Many more have since emerged.  The faculty rep at the colleges has a google doc online with, so far, ten pages of issues, including student degree progress, employee access to IT infrastructure, concerns about being on the tenure track, retention reviews, AA/AS mergers, which curricula to maintain (2 or 4-year),status of sabbaticals, handling of split positions, merit, effects on campus identity, financial aid processing, tenure or tenure-lite, dual enrollment programs, administrators with tenure back-up, community concerns,  searches, governance committees – that’s just the first three pages.  
	I will reiterate.  I believe that, while we will be affected through Extension, being left off the list of campus mergers is a very good thing.
In other news:
	Faculty Senate is still working with the Provost to try to apply a performance review process once used for chancellor and provost to deans.   Executive committee is working on a recommendation for the structure of the review group and seeks to ensure shared-governance input into that process.
	Holly Dolliver has agreed to chair the Provost search.  We need to thus replace her on the ongoing Professional Services Manager search.  
	UW System is updating the segregated fee policy through a policy revision group that includes Gregg Heinselman and Abby Wendt (the Student Senate President).  They are revising categories for organized activities, LTE salaries, student help salaries, and fringe.  They are seeking consistency across institutions for definitions of what fees are allocable and non-allocable.  Chancellors no longer will define this by campus.
	As you may recall, the legislature discussed placing an opt-out-of-fees item in the budget but pulled that from the budget.  That topic may or may not come up again in separate legislation.
	Also, next week, I will attend the Foundation Board meeting. Due to the UW-OshKosh situation with their Foundation, System has passed a new policy that now prohibits any employee of the university from serving as a voting member of the Foundation Board. Therefore, as the Foundation Board restructures in order to comply with that policy, this will be the last time Faculty Senate will have a vote in that decision-making body of the Foundation. 

2. Officer Reports: none
3. Other Reports: none

Consent Agenda:

1. Motion from the Executive Committee (Mialisa Moline, Chair) to approve the following committee appointments made by Academic Staff Council:
a) Veteran’s Advisory Committee – Christy Boyer
b) Affirmative Action Committee – Martin Olague
c) Strategic Plan Progress Committee – Stacy Karl
d) Chancellor’s Award for Excellence in Academic Staff – Angela Whitaker
e) Provost Search – Kathleen Hunzer (non-academic staff)
f) Provost Search – Betsy Gerbic (academic staff)

2. Motion from the Executive Committee (Mialisa Moline, Chair) to approve the following committee appointments:
a) Steve Kelm (CAFES) PP-PAR Engagement Committee
b) Charlie Corcoran (CBE) – PP-PAR Engagement Committee
c) Sharyl Samargia (CEPS) – PP-PAR Engagement Committee

3. Motion from the Executive Committee (Mialisa Moline, Chair) to approve the appointment of Jennifer Willis-Rivera as Chair of the search and screen for Athletic Director.

Najafi / White, 19/0/0

Unfinished Business:

(none)

New Business:

1. Motion from the Faculty Compensation Committee (Brad Mogen, Chair) to approve the following resolution:
Resolution Requesting the UWRF Chancellor Not Withhold 15% from the 2017-19 Pay Plan for Discretionary Use
Whereas, the State of Wisconsin recently approved, through its budget process, a 4% (2% and 2%) pay plan increase for UW System employees;
Whereas, the UW Regent Pay Plan Distribution Policy states, “Chancellors are authorized to earmark up to 15 percent of the total pay plan each year for the Chancellors’ discretionary use to meet special compensation needs…;”
And Whereas, the UWRF Chancellor has asked for recommendations in this regard from the shared governance bodies on this campus, including the Faculty Senate;
Therefore, be it resolved, the UWRF Faculty Senate recommends the Chancellor not withhold that 15%.
Heppen / Najafi, 19/0/0
2. Motion from the Executive Committee (Mialisa Moline, Chair) to grant the “Ad Hoc Technology, Budget, and Planning Committee” an extension of their deadline, replacing the initial deadline of November 1, 2017 with December 6, 2017 (upon their request).

White / Miller, 19/0/0

3. Motion from the Executive Committee (Mialisa Moline, Chair) to approve the following joint motion from the Faculty Senate Executive Committee and the Academic Staff Council Executive Committee to form an ad hoc Committee on Instructional Academic Staff Review.

Membership: 
· Chair of the Faculty Welfare and Personnel Policies Committee
· Chair of Academic Staff Council (or designee)
· HLC Liaison
· One IAS (with appropriate compensation), or one faculty member at large
· One faculty member with either department chair or program chair director experience
· One Human Resources Representative
	Motion to amend in blue, Kelly / White, 18/0/1
	Motion to amend in red, Perkins / Kelly, 0/18/1, motion defeated
	Motion to amend in orange, Coffman / Kelly, 18/0/1

Charge: To recommend policies, procedures, and processes for the Faculty and Staff Handbook that define instructional academic staff reviews (e.g. a process and timeline) with a target date of February 1, 2018. The recommendations will be sent simultaneously to the Academic Staff Council and Faculty Senate leadership for joint approval.  The ad hoc committee will sunset on May 1, 2018, or upon completion of its work, whichever comes sooner.

Motion to amend to add an HR rep: Perkins / Toman, 19/0/0
	
	Parkinson / Miller, 19/0/0

Items Removed from the Consent Agenda:
	none

Other Business:
1. HLC Poster Review in the Falcon’s Nest of the University Center

Adjournment, Kelly / Rogers, 4:23 p.m.
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